
COVID-19 Status Update for July 20, 2020 
 
Over the last number of weeks, we have been conducting surveillance and 
response testing for COVID-19 in our skilled nursing staff and residents. 
Additionally, any staff who may have had occasion to enter those areas as part 
of their work, and others who have had suspected or known exposures, are 
tested as well. Unfortunately, in the last several days, we have received positive 
results for two skilled nursing residents and a total of four staff in our nursing and 
housekeeping departments. All of these individuals have been, and continue to 
be, asymptomatic. The employees are safely quarantined at home until cleared 
to return to work by the Department of Public Health. The residents are being 
cared for in our dedicated COVID-19 area, by nursing staff specifically assigned 
to only this area.  
 
We continue to diligently engage in multiple precautions and infection control 
practices to protect the health and safety of our 500 residents and 350 
employees throughout the campus. This is our highest priority. The current 
escalating rate of new COVID-19 cases in our area of Los Angeles County 
presents us with additional challenge in this effort. 
 
We remain so grateful for the patience of our residents in the face of significant 
change to their daily lives, the tireless efforts of our employees as they work to 
not only combat the virus, but create a happy environment, and our Board of 
Directors, ever ready to provide support and encouragement. 
 
   


